
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

SDCT GMM MEETING MINUTES 
August 17, 2023 

The Overlook, Tucson 
 

BOD Present:  Brad Vanasek, Ron Aeschliman, Kate Trainor, Alfredo Giallanza, Bill Ogborn, Sandy Borkowski 
 
BOD Absent: Ron Snodgrass, Wes Wiggins, Dick Holdeman, Ron Salmon 
 
Agenda: 

- Secretary Report 
- Treasurer Report 
- Directors Reports 
- New business 
- Old business 
- Raffle / 50/50 

 
President:  Brad Vanasek 

• The meeting was called to order at 6:16 p.m. Members were welcomed, after dinner had completed. 

• Survey Monkey vote for dues increase passed.  $20 increase, will be incorporated into the renewals and 
new members for 2024. 

• September GMM to be aligned with the Sept 30 Membership Appreciation event. 

• Club merchandise updates. 
 

Vice President:  Ron Salmon 

• Absent 
 

Secretary:  Kate Trainor 

• June GMM had no quorum.  Will resubmit May, June and August for September GMM approvals. 

• 34 here tonight, we have a quorum. 

• Robison’s  intro of raffle prizes and cookies.  Awesome gifts! 

• September raffle goodies (Sept 30 Membership Appreciation) -  Tony and Mary Zucco 

• October raffle goodies:  Judy and Lee Aitken 

• ICS Charity info shared. 

• Blue Bars – notice In Memoriam section includes Carolee Bailey and Carol Holdeman. 

• Sept 30 – hold the date for the member appreciation meal / event. 
 
Treasurer:   Ron Aeschliman 

• Checkbook general fund and charity balances provided. 

• Thank you card and donation from Dick Holdeman’s daughter. 
 
OAL:  Alfredo Giallanzo 

• No update 
 

Activities Director:  Dick Holdeman 

• Absent 
 



 

 

Communications Director:  Ron Snodgrass 

• Absent 
 
Membership Director:  Sandy Borkowski 

• 121 members as of today 

• Renewal notices with new prices in September 
 

 
NCM Ambassador – Bill Ogborn 

• NCM Caravan Sept 2024 planning.  Connect with Bill for any info. 
 

NCCC Governor:  Wes Wiggins 

• Absent 
 
New Business:  

• Captured in above updates. 
 

Old Business:  

• Raffles 

• Birthdays 
 

50/50 Raffle:  Winner was Scott Simmons who donated most of the winnings back to the club charity. 
August birthdays – all read and celebrated. 
 
Door Prize Raffle prizes chosen and appreciated by many. 
 
Respectfully submitted,            
Kate Trainor 
Secretary, SDCT                 
Adjourned at 7:15 p.m.  
                    

34 SDCT members present 
Quorum met 


